TOWN OF RYE RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS July 17, 2019

Call to Order/Roll Call

The Regular Monthly Board Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm at the Town Hall at 2067 Main Street in Rye, Colorado. Those in attendance were: Mickey Smith, Mayor; Sonny Jackson, Mayor Pro-Tem; Marty Rahl, Trustee; Debbie Jackson, Trustee; David Douglas, Trustee; and Sherri Beach, Clerk. Also present was Pam Hair, Greenhorn Valley View. Absent: Sam Serracino, Trustee; and Sandra Steele, Trustee. Also present was Pam Hair from the Greenhorn Valley View. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Audience Participation

Eloise Martucci, 106244 Baxter Road, spoke about Greenhorn Valley Backpacks. After discussion, Marty Rahl made a motion to donate \$1,000 to this program. Debbie Jackson seconded, and the motion carried.

Gerald Miller, 2083 Main Street, voiced his concern about the increased water rates.

Patrick Ryan, 6000 Boulder, voiced his concern about the water and expressed an interest in the business aspect of the Town of Rye.

Consent Agenda

- Debbie Jackson moved that the Minutes of the June 12, 2019, be approved. Marty Rahl, seconded, and the motion passed.
- Marty Rahl made a motion that future Minutes be done in summary form rather than detail.
 Debbie Jackson seconded, and the motion carried.
- Water Treatment Plant End of Month Systems Report was discussed and approved.
- Water and Sewer Monthly Meter Usage (Billing Register) was discussed and approved.
- Summary Accounts (Town of Rye and Sewer Attorney) were discussed and approved.
- Summary Aged Receivables were discussed and approved.
 - Account 71 is to receive a disconnect notification posted on the door.
- Marty Rahl made a motion that the Accounts Payable/Transfer of Funds from appropriate
 accounts and the purchase of blinds for the Clerk's Office be purchased and paid. David Douglas
 seconded, and the motion carried.
- David Douglas motioned that the hotel reimbursement for the CMCA Clerk's Institute for the week of July 7-12 be paid to Sherri Beach. Debbie Jackson, seconded, and the motion passed.
- Sonny Jackson motioned that Gib be paid for filling potholes (and associated mileage) through the Highway User's Trust Fund. Marty Rahl seconded, and the motion carried.
- The Board reviewed the checking accounts for each of the funds.
- Sonny Jackson and Mickey Smith will be closing the HUTF accounts at Ent Credit Union and moving the funds to Bank of the San Juan.

 The Master Calendar was reviewed, and the water/sewer rate assessment will be added as an annual item. The backflow testing will be added as an annual item in June to the Master Calendar. The fire hydrant testing and flushing of the water lines will be done at the same time, in November.

Unfinished Business

The 2nd reading and adoption of Ordinance 2019-4 concerning Backflow Prevention was read by Marty Rahl. Debbie Jackson motioned that it be adopted as written. Marty Rahl seconded, and it carried.

Reports

Attorney Update:

Marty Rahl will invite attorneys Dave Lytle and Don Miller to our next Monthly Meeting.

Trustee Updates:

- Sonny Jackson is continuing to attempt to contact Gary Girolomin to work out the flow meter details.
- David Douglas and Gib Rokich will inspect manholes.
- Marty Rahl attended the GOCO training concerning writing grants. She will be looking into getting a grant to repair/replace sidewalks. She will contact Dave Montano to ask him to come talk to the Board about his charge to repair/replace the sidewalks.

Staff Updates:

- Marty Rahl and Sherri Beach will be attending the CMCA Beyond Elections Basics class on August 16 in Westcliffe. David Douglas made a motion that the \$50 fee for Marty to attend be paid by the Town, and Sonny Jackson seconded. The motion passed.
- Debbie Jackson motioned that the \$200 deposit for the meter box and the \$500 Gloege Electric bill to hook up electricity to the Rye Triangle be paid with CTF funds. In addition, all future electric bills for the Rye Triangle as well as the water usage of the Rye Triangle are to be paid by the CTF (Conservation Trust Fund). Marty Rahl seconded, and the motion carried.
- Marty Rahl and Sherri Beach will work to calculate the amount account #58 has been overcharged, and they will credit the account.
- Sherri Beach will send the CIRSA renewal to all Board members for review and updating.

New Business:

After Joey Davidson of Core & Main presented the Board with a new method to read meters with cell phones vs the obsolete handheld device, with Marty Rahl as a witness, Sherri Beach called all Trustees to vote on the acceptance of his proposal on July 18, 2019. With a majority vote, Joey was contacted and given the authorization to proceed with the new device.

Adjournment:

At 8:56 pm, Marty Rahl motioned that the Board enter into Executive Session. Sonny Jackson seconded, and the motion carried.

- Sewer: For the purpose of determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations, developing strategy for negotiations, and/or instructing negotiators, under CRS Section 24-6-402(4)(e)
- Personnel: For discussion of a personnel matter under CRS Section 24-6-402(2)(f) and NOT involving: any specific employees who have requested discussion of the matter in o9pen session; any member of this body or any elected official; the appointment of any person to fill an office of this body or of an elected official; or personnel policies that do not require the discussion of matters personal to particular employees.

At 9:13 pm, Marty Rahl made a motion that the Board return to its Regular Meeting. Sonny Jackson seconded, and the motion passed.

At 9:13 pm, Debbie Jackson made a motion that the Regular Board Meeting be adjourned. David Douglas seconded, and the motion carried.

Mickey Smith, Mayor

Sherri Lynn Beach, Town Clerk